
rolling logs and wading in the river until 12:00 last night. Sister Haws and
her daughter came here from the Gila Valley to visit. Rhoda was glad to
see her mother and sister. Her mother is getting quite gray. They visited in
Chupa [Chuhuichupa] and then came back here.

October twelth, I took all of my folks and went to Cave Valley with
Rhoda's mother and sister and some of her brothers from Pacheco. We had
a good time and then they went back to the Gila Valley.

Sunday, October twenty—third, we had a good meeting. I spoke on the
order of the marriage covenant. I am still working at shocking my corn.

October twenty-sixth, this is my birthday, Rhoda gave me a nice silver
ring for a present. My aunt's father's first wife was here on her way to
Chupa. She came on a visit from the Gila Valley.

October thirty-first, Bishop Whetten's wife is very ill. It seems that her
life hangs on a thread. I just got a letter telling me that my brother John's
wife has passed away. She and the baby were buried together.

November twenty—third, Bishop Whetten's second wife, Emma, died
today. She was sick and almost a solid sore from head to foot, but it all
healed up before she died.

December twenty—fifth, Christmas. Rhoda and I and two of the children
went to Juarez and bought flour and apples and toys for Christmas. We had
a community program and played all kinds of games. At night we had a
dress party. Rhody and I represented George Washington and his wife
Martha. Floretta represented the flower girl and Tillie represented Little
Bo-Peep. Rhody and I won the prize.

January 2, 1905, just settled my tithing for the year, 1901+. The amount
was $100.25. My brother Brigham Cluff is here from Pima, Arizona, also
George I-laws,Jr. The Relief Society got up a big party to get money for
the purpose of getting burial clothes for people. It is a hard matter to get
clothing on such occasions as we are fifty miles from any railroad and
thirty-five miles to where they can buy much from the stores. The stores
here are small and don't keep much supplies.

February fourteenth, I took a load of lumber to Juarez. I saw Apostle
Teasdale and he blessed me. I have started up a trade and am trying to
handle produce for the people.

March twentieth, there has been some talk and discussion on the God
Head and I was called to make a special visit to all the people who had
advocated that doctrine that Adam is God and the Father of Christ. We
were told to tell them that this doctrine is definitely false. Today in
meeting all were given one week for probation and if they didn't repent
tney would be dropped from their positions in the ward....

September fourteenth, went to Colonia Juarez to conference at the
Stake Academy. As President [Joseph F].Smith and party entered the
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